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1 viMr.fFauntroy;,_Right,

2 z The Chairman.'-Thank &ou} 3 B
3 ‘g Let me mention just one other thing before we recognize

4 | Mr. Dodd. I didn t want to make these comments in front of the
5 | staff; that is, the committee staff,/when youfgentlemn were

é disoussing‘the matter of‘going over to'the committee and

7 reading these documents and evidencing some ‘interest in the

8 work the staff has done., It is important that you do have this
¢ || kind of concern. | )

10 Members of the staff have been over to discuss this type
11 |t of mattervwith,me. Tom Lambeth is here and I am sure, Tom, if
12 I you wantedjto, would give yon information on this situation.<
13 | There is a tremendous moraie:problem with our problem. Much

14 || of it has to do with thevfacts.and circumstances surrounding

is || other things that have happened with this staff But over and

REPORTERS BUTILDING, WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) S50-2345

15 || above it, they have not seen, members of this committee,

i 17 || evidence of very much interestjin them or the work that they

g .;3 have been doing. | . '

= , .

; 19 ' They have done an enormous amount of work that this commit+

S 20 tee is not evenzanare of. I have.discussed‘the matter with
t:ﬁg;ZI both subcommittee chairmen and in order to try and correct

the situation, I have asked both of them to set up some meetings

"‘l\?\
4y
VI
[ )
%1

23 || where other persons.other than the chief counsel would be able

24 || to brief you as to the specific areas in which they have done

25 | an enormous amount of work and to also try to get some of you

3
1}
v

i
! - ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC.
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12
“to givé those.indiQidﬁals-somE'additional.direction in those -
areas where éhey havé.édne this enormous amount of ﬁb:k. And
what they‘have also aéiéd;is ﬁhat-yoﬁ would perha§3'wgrk with
them and yoﬁ select‘anraréé'of invesfigation of which you are
partidularly inferested'and'ﬁork wifﬁ that individuﬁi d; indi-
viduals.énd give them the kipd‘ofjdirection that they need.

| I think also this will tend. to offset some of the adverse
preés thaf we have been getting where ihdividuals, such as the
author that Mr.“Faunt:oy made. reference to, can tell New York
Times andvthe media that they are directing our investigation.
This would tend to help offset.this in the media's mind and the |
staff would be able to say that you are directing the investiga-
tion as you shogld. - |

Boé Tannenbaum, for instance, ié quite exefcised over the -

fact that  thick booklet which heuénd his staff peoplé compiled
which is dealing with the Kennedy investigation and the Warren
Commissioﬁ and all the witnesses that‘this committee should be
interviewing, things of that nature, ghat no one on the commit-~

tee had been over it at the time he talked to me. -

I know now Bob Edgar has been over several occasions and

sat there and read those various documents. So this is impor-
| tano
Mr. Sawyer. Mr. Chairman, do the vote buzzers ring down

in that annex?

i The Chairman. Do_they,_Tdm?? : !

_  ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC. !
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) not rlng in the rooms. that I know of. I.requested when I was

" members' office and”arrange for them to call immediately if

|t walking back and forth for four weeke, I can tell you, you would

Il want to start'out for the floor immediately after a buzzer but

|
|

|

in immediate touch with them. I think there would be time to

13

Mr. Edgar._ Mr. Chairman, we looked into that. They do

down;there, both’ times were very early in the morhing and were
not during the period of the bells themselves, but there are

a number of secretarles and staff people who could keep you

move from that'offiee to the,House floor without any difficulty
within the istminutes. |

The Chairman. We could do like you de and go down ver&
early in the morning. | .

Mr.-Edgar. Eight o'clock, 8:30 is a éood time. Between
8:00 and 10:00. | |

The Chairman. Mr. Lambeth.

[4

. i
over probably if they would ask Elizabeth//nzﬁgfghq is the

secretary of the Director's Office. She culd call one of the

"Mr. Lambeth. 'I would suggest that sezzfne that comes

there were any kind of vote. Having had the experience of

I believe you could make ~it to the floor in time for a vote.
The Chairman. I further want to take this opportunity to

say to the committee that Tom Lambeth who was borrowed from

Richard Preyeer‘'s office for 10 days, and as he has now been

on the job four'weeks, has 5ust done a marvelous job, just a

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC. - i
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:will be relieved almost immediately with the appqintment of a

indicates they are awaie Qf,how busy the cOmmitteé is. That

14
yeoman's job of keeping fﬁichiéfs offipe_going;éﬁ the same
time stabilizing and‘wbrkipg.ﬁith the~peopl§ oﬁ your cgmmittee
staff and:hé is reé1I§ to be cémménded. I sﬁy iﬁ‘gléo in
sincerity'he~has helped stabili#é tﬁat situation. He has
heipea the morale“over the£e_tfeﬁendouély;

Tom, I want you tq knbwAthe committee is deeply indebted
to y&u.fo: what you haﬁé done and wé.hOpe soon ﬁo reiieﬁe the
situation and not keep éou at it.

Mr. Lambeth. Amen.

The Chgirmag. Was there an&thing you cére to say in terms
of that morale situétion? o

Mr. Lambeth; Mr. Chairman, I just say you are obviously
Very sensitive to what you described §s to whaﬁ is there. there

is a considerable morale problem there, most of which I think

permanent chief counsel. Some of the probiems that are‘there
are those that would be in that kind of organization under the
best of circumstances and they are simply exaggerated, I think,
By the unce;tainty of leadership.

But I think #ome'qf this attitude.about the committee is
obviously unreaspnablé &nd is a product, I ﬁhink, of people
in their uncertéinty saying the committee is not péying atten-

tionus, something like that, which obviously, if nothing else,

is the sort‘df‘thing.I think will be resolved by the appointment

of permanent chief counsel and perhaps a little of this effort

i
ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC. !
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_ 15
of going down>theré;f“

I reailyjought:tojreke thelooportunity £0'say to you, my
brief aSsociagion‘Qith these peooie hae'maoe me have great confi-
;dence in elmoethali"of themre They areereryhebie-onple. They
are people thaﬁ»are very dedicated to'the_joh that they have
undertaken. oI»think with a permanent chief counsel rhey:will
perform\very ﬁell. I thank you for yourjkihd words. .
'The-Cheirhan. .Thank you very.muohh Tom. |

Now we-will move then to that next subjectf which is the
search for a new.chief counsel. Chris Dodd, as yoﬁ know, was
appointed as chiarman of a task force to conduct this search.
He and this task force has done a tremendous job. Thej have -
spent e great‘deal of time and. efforf‘in trying to“search
through the various resumes that have come to our attentlon

and to contact various individuals who have been recommended

to us for consideration. And I would like at this time to

recognize Mr. Doff for that report.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC. !
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! - Mr. Dodd. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

3 ; I will try and be brief. Aétﬁaily,‘most of the people

3 .who servgd on the task force are here, but for purposes of the|
4 record ;ndrfor Charlie Thone whb'wés-not 6n there and Sam who
5 was'on but because of his slight illnéss he had was unable to

% participate~-I know he full intended to -- first of all,

7 Mr. Chairman, I want to take this opportﬁnity to thank the

o

members of the task force who showed up hour éffer hour, day
9 after day, during -a process where we sbmetimes.began_to wonder
10 i if we were ever going to be able to conclude it.

It was really quite impressive to have a group of us thexe

2 during every interview. There was never a situation where I
. i3 was there alone or any one single member of Congress was alone,
¥ interviewing a potential chief counsel. The people partici~-

15 i pated just as fully as possible.

REPORTERS BUTLDING, WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) S54-23u4$§

16 i For the purposes of the record, of course, that task

w17 force did include Mrs. Burke, Floyd Fithian, Bob Edgar, Hal.

= ‘ ' _

E 18 ~ Sawyer, Stew McKinney, Sam Devine and myself. I think I

e

2] .

= 19 included everyone in that task force.

§ 20 Very briefly, Mr. Chairman, the search committee began
31 by reviewing some 111 people, names which had come to us as a

E§§§¥§— I S
' ‘,"‘/.‘.:,‘4\ 22 | result of your inquiries to various national organizations,

23 | contacts with specific people in the country who had a repu-

tation for assisting other congressional committees in the

past in their search for Staff, particularly in the area of g

!
¢ |
o

i ALDERS i
WW¥ 54756 DocId:32266577 Page 9 ON REPORTING COMPANY. INC. [
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yohief counsel, chief.administrators;

- We narrowed down as a group 17'candidates that we thought

I
{
!
'
i

Hi
|

, Before I move on any further, I would be negligent at
the very least if I did not also point out we had staff mem-
bers from each one of the members of}the‘task force who worked'
very, very hard. in fact, an awful lot of work preparing
the.dooumentation, seeking out the materiais from the Library
of~Congress,.making contact and phenescalls: ﬁith all the
peopie across the country. Our guess is that this'total
process took -somewhere in the neighborhood of 300 to 400
manhours over the period of two and.afhalf to three weeks,
which is really quite extensive.

At any rate, we had a first go-round where we contacted oj

b J

looked at some 64 individuals on paper. From that list of 64

should be interviewed personally, if they nould be so willing.
Of that list of 17 that we contacted, six expressed a sincere
interest in serving as chief counsel and staff director of this
committee. |
We interviewed all six of them and felt we should go

further._'From that group we were not satisfied entirely with
the individuals that we’had had a chance to talk'to, so we .
then went back through the same process again, looking at a

list of 47 to 50 people, aéain by contacting various people

around the country, various organizations and so forth.

qy;-

From that group of 50 we narrowed it:dowri: to another grouK

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY., INC.
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of some 13'or‘14.that we thOught»wnuld be worth-looking at.

_strong 1nterest in serving on the committee.,,‘

'determination.

‘appear in any order of preference, we did consider their

political sensitivity, writing ability and, of course, any

i

32266577 Page 11

18
From that group some - seven people agreed and indicated a

" As a result of those interv1ews and the- 1nterview of the
first group, we came up w1th-two teams, so to speak‘ .and the
reason for it was that we found so many qualified people, as a
result of go;ng back overvour own work. We found it almost
impossible to come up ‘with any one person that all of us
completely agreed on.

As waS»agreed previously, priprgto the time of starting
this process, our.intentiohﬂas a task force was to try and
narrow down the group andisubmit those names we thought would
be eminentlv qualified to you; Mr.AChairman, for the final

deoision. We did not feel we should or could make that final

In‘reviewing these»people, l'muSt also point out that
we were looking for certain characteristics and qualities in

each one of these people. Although these do not necessarily

professionalnstanding; their administrative experience, their
investigative experience, their prosecutorial experience,

integrity,'persohality, ability to get along with other people

possible information in their own background,.professional or

otherwise, which could reflect poorly on this committee's

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC. ‘ !
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' University, former chief counsel to the McClellan Senate

‘Chairman. For reasons of his own, he‘regretfully declined to

(e oo

2266577 Page 12

efforts duringgrhernekr}yearfeno a half.

From-thoseiliete and gronps"of'people, we talked to, as I
prevzously mentioned, we came back with two teams.

The two teams we came‘up with; the first team consisted

of Professor Robert Blakey who was a professor at Cornell

Conmittee,~had been there for some four‘or five.years. Prior
to that time he had experience in the Justice Department, has
written extensively and was a rather impresszve individual.
Mr. 2agel, Chicago prosecutor, who»is presently the

Executive Director of the Illinois Crime Commission'-- that
nay not be the exaét tirle but it is tne:crime commission.

Tne ghairman Law Enforcement CommisSLOn. |

Mr. Dodd. And Attorney General nghland was the Attorney

General of New Jersey, who has been, by the way, the attorney

R J

general under four administrations. in that State and has exten]
sive background and experience as well. Mr. Highland removed

himself voluntarily from that first team. He contacted the

be considered in thégffinal group.
The second group’consisted.of Mr. Jaffe, Professor of
Israel from the University of Michigan; and Mr. Schaeéffer,

former deal of the Notre Dame Law:S¢hool:. Mri ‘Jaffe is a U.S.

Attorney from New York.

At that time,Mr. Chairman. we submitted tc*wmxthose names

P bt Tt (; [

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC. . . !
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like to sumtg>kw'sayidgi&ﬁs;did:hnmﬂvexnmarousrmuﬁrmms, and I feel

- we were_operating tnder in trying to do the job, to cdnduct

'Mr. Dodd, and each membey of the task force.

~ ' 20

Rather than go into what you finally dedhh!itb*workgxn_l would
we did as good a job as we could under the time constraints

the searchvih as thorough and competeﬁt avménner’as we.could.

i;am-satisfied at this point, Mr._éhairman, that you have|
béfbre you the names of people, at least'thg task force anyway
feels wé'could,live with very easily and would believe they
would briﬂg ciedit to this committee iﬁ‘its effort to resolve
thé qﬁéstions surrounding these two'aésassinations.

I will be glad to answer any questions from any of the
othér'commitﬁee members. I am sure my colleagues on the task
force might like to comment on the précess or maké‘any qther
additional observations. |

The Chairman. Do any members of the task force want to
make addifional comments?

(No réspohée.)

The Chairman. I certainly want to once again thank you,

Mr. Fithian. May I'just say one thing?

The'Chéirman. I will recognize‘you in just a moment.

I do want to -- on the record'—; thank both the chgirman
and the members of this task force for having spen£ this type
of time in behalf'qf é search. I think all of us on the com-

mittee recognize the importanée that all of us attach to this:

ALCERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC. i
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1 particular office, staff and the ultimate report which we: mIIlt

. 2 | go to:the:American: people with, It is -obvq.cus- you have expended
3 an awf-ul ~1_ot of _.gi“me and effort. .>;[' )vci'y sincerely appreciate

. s all YOix'r wc:k on. f.his.; - - |
5 I recognize Mr. Fithian.
& Mr. Fithian. I just want to say, c;.#‘:tingi down to two

7 categories of people in this choice process; &ou could select
8 g‘éerson fcfchis prosecutorial ability'and make chat feally the
9 heavy eﬁpﬂéSis; or you could get scméonc whc héd a lot of ad-
10 ministrati#e experience to write a good report and manage the
H 'staff) and if you are lucky to get somébccy who has some contagt
12 with Washington, some contact with'chcfﬁill; so they know what
13 the congreSsionéi committees and congressional staffs are all

‘14 i|-about,-and ‘it is hard to find somebcdy‘whc has‘had all of thesJ.

15 It is hard to be an outstanding national prosecutor, have con--

14 tact and long years of experience on the Hill, and also be ablﬁ
17 to administer a large number of lawyers.
18 It is just not a normal combination. I think I could

15 | live very happily with any one of the six on the first and

3nn 7T STREET, S.H. REPORTFRS RUTLDING, NA'SHINGTON. D.C. 20024 (202) SS54-234§

2¢ || second teams. For various other reasons, I.would not have beern

=1 | happy had we gone beyond t-haj:, beyond the top six.

%‘&'@rf 5 | _
ﬁ":(/ 27 | Mr. Thone. Mr. Chairman --
. 23 The Chairman. Mr. Thone.
24 Mr. Thone. Mr. Dodd, what did Mr. Blakey teach at Cornell?

. S " Mr. Dodd. He is in the Law School there and he teaches --i

H
!
1

|
i

i! ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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if you will wa;t oneISeéondL.let=me puii16ut his fesume for yoq
| Mr. Thone. How old';3~he,,by'the way?

Mr. Doddg _i would ﬁe'guessing.  fo‘the top of my head,
,i belieﬁe he is 45. Let me'get.hiswresume for you.

.:Thé Chairﬁah.,-Born 1936. | |

Mr..qué. Born 1936, so that would make him 41.

E fhgﬁChairman. The other fellow is 36, Mf;‘Zaéél.
' Mr..qune. What is his first name?

The Chairman. Jémes B. Zagel. |

Mr. Sawyer. I‘was tremendously impressed by this felloﬁ
Zagel. | | -

Mr. Dodd. Mr. Chairman;tif I may‘ask the gentleman to
yield, he teaches criminal 1§w, procedure, property, seminars,
organized crime and facultﬁ advisor; He.also faught at Notre
Dame Law School. | |

Mr. Thone. Going to the Not;e Dam Law School, did you
say the current or former dean? ;

Mr. Dodd. Former dean. -

Mr. Thone. What does he do now?
Mr. Dodd.. .ﬁe is a professor there.
Mr. Fithian. Every_five or six years they rotate that

deanship. He is back on the staff again.

part of the things on it: A.B.,1957, University of Notre Dame;|

L.B., 1960, Notre Dam Law School, Special Attorney Honors

The Chairman. It might help, Mr. Thone, just reading out|

- ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC. i
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»Assault on Organized Crime, President's Commission on Law

on Electronic Surveillance, American Bar Association ?rojéct

‘organized crime.

i
H

i
i

A§  L "?1.»-_*- ‘ ‘.. -:;?_  , s
Program;_orgaﬁized Crime, Rackéteering Séétioﬁ;-Criminal
Divisiop}‘Unitéd:Stétes Departﬁeht.of Justiée, 1960 #o 1964;
Assistant PrdfeSSOr'of Léw, thre’Dame Law échoq;, 1964 t§
1967; Proféssor, 1567 to 1974. Chiéf‘Coﬁﬁgel, Subcommittee on

Criminai.ﬁaws_and Procedures, Chairman Jchn L. McClellan,

Committee on the.Judiciary, United States Senate, 1969 to 1973}
Enfd;cement'and Administration of Justice, 1966 to 1967; Report

for Minimnm:Standards in Criminal Jﬁétice, 1967-1968; €onsult-
and onscmm, Org&nized Crime, National Conunission on the
Reform of the Federal Penal Law, 1968; member, Task Force on legalized
Gambling, 20th Century Assault, Commiésion_dn Review of National
Policy, 1974-1975; membe;,_National'Commissioﬁ for the Review
of Federal and State Laws relating to Wire Tapping and Elec-
tronic Surveillance, 1974-1975} professor, Cornell Law School
since 1973; Director, Cornell Institute on Organized Crime,

subjectst: criminal justice, criminal procedure, seminar on

- I might say.I have now intervieved both of these éppli-
cants and I also had talked with Mr. Hiéhlénd prior to his with-
drawal. All three_indivi@uals are very, very choice. Each
is outstanding in his own right. 2agel, ‘of course, is a"IIEEié
i

younger. He is about 36 years old énd has not had, I suppose,!

the extensive type of experience that Blakey appears to have |

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC.. !
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x ‘ i
, .had at 45, and yeyt: he is ﬁthe type of a fellow who»at' 36 i:
) conéidere‘d_ to be-afxv.ol‘d prpseéqtor'becaﬁse_he has been in the |
. ; - field quite a while, | |
. | 'They‘a-r‘e_ tremendously impressive‘..':
w _ f I‘ suppose on balance I would 'leanv perhaps a little more
‘:'; .5 toward p:ofeééor Biékey’., I think I Qo'so because on balance I
é '6 th:l.nk he has perhaps a 1i£tle more e:ipe:ienée in different
i’ ’ areas thanMr Zagel has and has the .advantage of having had
:‘3:. : Capitol Hill experience and is famiiiar-with the working
:; A9 members of _(:ongréss and Hill administration situation, which
;§, N is also unique.- | | N
§ a I found Mr. Zagel, while he has had{ some administrative
i. i2 experience, some relationship tov persons in the State legis-
‘ g 3 lature, also very knowledgeable in ,te'm'ls‘ of the political
Z e ~ process and'. how to get along with of_ficials he.‘ ﬁas' to deal
% 13 Vwith. in official capacity and so forth.‘
i 18 It is just in my own -persénal type of reaction that on
: 77 balance I would put Blakey just a little bit above.
g 18 Mr. Dodd. If the Chairman would yield, just one point I
g 19 | think should be mentioned.

S 2 I made an effort to contact Senator McClellan, to ask him
Z%:E?frﬂ x about how he'had. performed in his role as chief counsel over
. 4/‘5%"\ 2 | ‘there at that committee.. Unfortunately, Senator McClellan just

33 '  returned home from én.opération in the hospital, but I did
. 24 manage to speak with one »o.f his top aésistants who has been‘ w:L'th
23 . the senatér. for numerous 'yea:_:s andi kriew. Blakey very, very wel].;.
IE ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC. '
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isituation here would provide him a littie additional money. 1In

'pick up a little additonal money there,

10 .
Speaking with him on a confidential basis, he told me he
would speak for the Senator w1thout hesxtation and that Bob
Blakey was the finest person he every had working for him,
he was top flight, in fact, felt so highly of him he has been
strongly recommended for one of the top positions 1n the Depart
ment of Justice in the present Administration. |
| T::guess many have not been too sdccessfulAin:relationship
with the new hdministration in that areaﬁ'hHe had the highest
remarks for Blakey. Certainly it is a key question in terms of
his ability to perfot@ as a chief counsel of a congressional
committee. |
Mr. Sawyer. Mr. Chairman, I was equally impresaed, reailyt

with 2zagel and .Blakey. They are both top guys.. I‘got_the im-

pression, talking to Blakey, he might hanefaonefeeenomic.probleT

Did you get that?
The Chairman. I can speak to that. The tash force had

indicated that to me, that we might have a problem there. He

is presently at around $53,000 and we only’ pay top of $47, 000.

When he and I talked, we discussed that and I told him

$47.5 thousand wuuld ‘be tops. He then did some computing on

his own there w1th.me with reference to the fact the retirement

fact, he would be living over in Virginia where taxes and other

things are less than they :a8re in New York. He felt he could

| ' i
gi ALDERSCN REPORTING COMPANY. INC. !
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1 as’ tb whether he 'might pick up pn‘erconsultant fee without

‘ 2 viqlating‘ the“Hbus_e rules Whic'hft'vouid givé'him $2)’500. - He has
3 some time ago-contracted withaLoquizer to testify as an expert
' 4 in a libel éase that will \bevvcomin'g_ up in Auguét somewhere out

5 'Wﬁst where'hé would be téstiinng'in his capacity as an expert
311 on q:ganiﬁed étime. _Ig is a civii*matter where I guess a member
7 I of £he ﬁifié has,suéd the State'--ymy‘uﬁdgrstanding is it was
.3 clearly a libei,situation on;the p;ft‘of either a newspaper or
9 magazine‘that wrote the afticlé;‘énd»he would be testifying in
10 that case. | | | -
'I“guess oné is.paid'testimony of this sort where he would.

2 | be entitled to a $2,500 fee:. -

. 13 Mr. Sawyer, For w_hich gide?
14 The.Chairmén. He would be tesiifying against the news-
15 paper.

REPORTERS BUILDING, WASHI(HGTON, D.C, 20024 (202) S554-2345§

" Mr. Devine. The same situation we had with Sprague.

: PN Mr. Dodd. He is not the principal in the case.
g .,3 The Cha—irman. He evidently is an expert in this area and
; 1 | has been called as a~ court witness in several of those cases. .
% 20 I told him this lirs_»someth:i..ng I would have to take up with the
21 committee; but at Aa‘ny rate I think he .reaiistically would be
&'/é< ;2 | willing to try to_’l.ive_‘ with $47.5 fl'{ousand‘.
., 23 | M. Sawyer. - What problem is there if he was called as a|
24 witness on behalf of the member of the Mafia?
._ 25 i The Chaiiman. ‘I can see some problem, particﬁlarly with

. b " - ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. .
HW 54756 DocId:32266577 Page 19 ' INe
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1 the problems this committee has had.

.4 2 | N Mr. Dodd. His name is Alessandro Travicante? »
3 : fhe Chairman. No, but it is something similar to it.
. S Mr. Edgar. Mr. Chairman - | |
5 : ThevChairman. ¥r. Edgar.
6 - Mr;~ﬁdgar. I wonld like to urge the committee to move

7 with deliberate haste to the selection of this chief counsel.
'a I think both candidates are equally qualified and because of
9 your_interest,in Mr._Blakey,having served on the task group andg
1o: having met Mr. Blakey, while he was not my choice, he was
clearly in the top part of the scale;-and'I think selecting and
12 securing a chief counsel at this time would“do more to establish
i3 | this kind of mature staff morale that we are looking for now
;4. in the committee. |

15 I think if we could announce tomorrow the acceptance

REPORTERS BUTILDING, WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) SS54-2348§

14 of new chief counsel and that person could be. in place by the

field investigators is leaving, a new one is possible on the

% 17 | middle of July at the latest, we could;reelly pursue the
g 13 investigations carefully. One of our concerns that we expresseéd
e .
; 15 'in our interviewing the candidates was the fact that every day
S 20 every week pushed this off even further.
21 One of the things Mr. Lehner wanted to talk to us about
. JZ% ;2 | and didn't have a chance is that their investigation is a little
. - ! ‘ . .
1 ,
27 || bit handicapped because they are working with three field
| _ | o ,
24i investigators divided between Kennedy and King. One of the
|
|
!

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC. :
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1 horizont\ They would like tozsee the‘selectioniof three or fou
2 minimum;for the King‘groupfbefore~the deadline passes, so thos
3 inuestigators can be on board before August. I know we have

| . 4 ‘had a semimoratorium on hiring, rightly so, because the new

5 'chief counsel should have that responsibility. but I would jus1

e

é urge us to act. as quickly as possible.to secure the new chief
'7i_—counselvandwallow some flexibility oerhaps, at least two or thiee 4
8 AinvestigatOrs coming on as quickly as_possible so we oan get

|| the eVidenceftogether and pursue thesetoeses.

10 . Mr. Dodd. Mr. Chairman, I would like to suggest, I do
not believe a motion is necessary unless someone SO wanted,

12 but I would like to suggest that.you, as Chairman of this com-
13 mittee;.be authorized by the rest of us to make that decision
14 as to which one of these two or any.of the other ones we looked

15 at, if you so desire to make that choice pursuant to Congress-

REPORTERS BUTLDING, WASHINGTON, D.C., 20024 (202) SS5h-2345

18 man Edgar's last suggestion.

17 . Unless there is some projection in that, I would make that
i‘; as a suggestion.
19 it Mr. Devine. I would agree with the assessment that the

20 Chair should. make the selection.between those two persons. The
27 only thing that troubles me is what you just pointed out, his'

LT e des1re to testify, to take this $2 500 consultant fee; 1f he

gg%z 300 7TH STREET, S.V.

23 does, in fectﬂipublicly in August,vwhy, that may be another

;s ¢ thing that people will jump upon.

25 | Mr.;Edgar. Mr. Chairman -- : ' i

i
t

: ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC. i
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 be careful not to have someone testifying*in August who is to

'hesitancy -to see him going out and consultlng.

It lasts one week and he was not certain whether or not he

14 7_ o S - o 29

The Chalrman Mr.vEdgar.

Mr. Edgar. Mr. Chalrman, I.thlnk when we offer Mr.
Blakey the opportunity to come with us, I think we should
respectfully request him to not take the consultant fee. 1I
think there will be sufficxent ways that we can help Mr.
Blakey. If it becomes a determinant whether he'comes‘to us,

I know it}is a concern. I just fr&nkly'think we have got to

spend ful; time here, I would urge him”not to-testify,
request of him that he not, and thonAsee if there isn't a way
in whichéwe*can-assist him as the year goeo on, perhaps making
sure theré'are.few,'if any, requirementé that hexuse his own

funds for.any travel or any of his expenses; I just have a

The ghairman. There was one other thing you ought to be
apprised of, tooa He did not know the answer to this himself.
Ordinarily, in the summer he conducts an institute for

Cornell and he antitipates conducting an institute this summer.

would be compensuted for it during that week. He had apprised
me of it..

Mr.mDevine;- What_type of institute?

The Chairman. It is>a 1aW’instituto tﬁat is conducted

for the university, but it requires he be away that one week.

Mr. Fithian. Mr.»Chalrman, we have to make a choice here.

ALDERSON REPORTING CCMPANY. INC.



TH# If it is almatter'of dollars and cents, I woqld be happy tb
. A 2 héve h'imk és~chief co.unéei mysélf_, I,woﬁ]:d mﬁch rather give hiﬁl
3 up for a Wegk to go up to-Corneli $n§ lét.him get compenséted
‘ 'l' 4 than'ﬁé go 6n the stand in the natufe'cf'theltestimony that

5| he is an expert witness. The $2,500 would be paid by the

6 defense counsel for thé Mafia. That.léaves me a little shakeyl
.fﬁf' " 'Mr. Sawyer. That bothers me, too.
8 - The Chairman. I think on that point,'I'think the com-

$ mittee has well stated its opinion and the Chair understands.
10 ‘ - Mr. Fauntroy. Mr. Chairman,_1~just'had fwo questions
(" and one comment. The question first is, when would he be

12 | available -- Mr. Blakey?

i3 The CHaixman,, He is available, Ivthi-nk,_ within a period
14 of two weeks, and he stressed the féct ecoﬁomiéally his situatjion
15 is such, while he and his family are ﬂot<s£ar§ing, his

16 ecéhbmid situation is such ‘that he cannot miss a two-week
17 pay period. 1If he misses a two-week pay period he said they

'] 8 would be in trouble.

o | Mr. Fauntroy. Do I understand he has nine children?

isn 7TH STREET, S.W. REPORTERS BUILDING, HASHINGTON; D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345

20 Mr. .SaWyef; I believe.

Mr. Eauntroy. Six children, a Protestant having attended

Notre Dame.

oy
L+ e
A
A
»N
(%)

o

Mr. Dodd. No, he is a Catholic.A

23
. 24 Mr Fauntroy. I was wondering how he made it.
25 | Mr. Dodd. Seven children.

i
H
i
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aat all? . I think we had some arramgement with Mr. Sprague.

' Blakey has to do with his previous work, the McClellan

31

s

Mrs. Burke. He said they will be going to college soon.
‘Mr. Fauntroy{' My second question 1s, is. it possible for'

our chief counsel to accept honoraria and outstanding income

The Chairman. Under the House rulesoand, of course, if
you remember, if you recall, on the floor we had .debate. I
assured members that the indiv;dual selected would work full
time and not have outside income. That has been expressed to
the~Housei so that is the position we ere in.

'Mr. Fauntroy. The final question with respect to Mr.

commission. Is that the committee for which Mr. Manuel
worked{;udoes anyone know?
Mr. Lennon. It was my understanding that Mr. Manuel worke

for the Jackson Subcommittee on Investigations.

1174

. Mr. Thone. He worked for the Senate Intermational Committ:
one of the witnesses told us.
Mr. Fauntroy. I just want to get that cleadr in my mind.

.Mr, Thone. I assﬁme'Blakey worked on S. 1 and all that.

Mr.'Lennon. I think that is correct. I would want to check

that out, sir,'before'I give another answer.

Mr. Doda;va talked to Mr. Blakey about S. 1. He was
involved in an original draft of S. 1. By the time he left
therevmas-one draft and then the draft that caused the furor

he was not responsible for. It was the original draft. I

. i
DocId: 422665?? Page 24 - ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC. i
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! brought that point up with him.v | |

2 So those members who might hdve ‘been concerned about that,
3 he was not involved in that period of time when there was -=

. 34 ) Mr. Thone. To -answer Mr. Fauntroy, he never was associated

5 with the Senate International Security cOmmittee. |

5 Mr. Dodd. The only committee I know he was associated

7 | with is whdt_appears-onphis'reeume;'/The title of that com~-

8 mittee_wés subcommittee on Criminal Laws and Procedures.‘

9 c Mr. Thone. That'is an entirely different subcommittee.

10 ’ Mr. fauntroy. That eetiefies me, Mr. Chairman. I uould

1 hope we would move expeditiouslg'on this

12 recommendation that you eelect the chief counsel of your

13 -choice -- we suspect that w111 be Mr. Blakey -- and apprise

id | him of the concerns we ‘have with the testimony in behalf of

s the Mafia.

15 | The Chairman. Can the Chalr Just assume he has the

17 vauthority to go ahead and select counsel and arrange for hire?

'ia Mr. Edgar. I recommend we not approach the press until

15 | you get an affirmative decision.

ann 7TIt STREET, S.H. REPORTERS RUILDING, WASHINGTON, D.C, 20024 (202) SS4-234S

20 | The Chairman. Yes, and I would hope this committee, until
21 such time we have the confirmation by the individual and this
7 § committee, of course, would make no statément regarding the

L Wl

23 chief counsel;

24 . Mr. Fithian. Mr. Chairmanr--

w

The Chairman. Xes?

»

!
!
i
i
i
1
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18 -
1 ‘ Mr. FithianQ 'May'I respectfullyfsuggest to the Chair
.- 2 that immediately your office get off a short letter to each

3 of the other people we interv;ewed. Hopefully, they would

. 4 rece:.ve this letter prior to any public announcement.
5 _ Mr. Dodd. If I can interrupt for a second, we have_eent -+
é o Mr..Lennon. I have a draft of such letter.
7 o Mr. Dodd. I sent out a letter as chairman of the task

}s force to everyone we talked to right awvay,. thanking them for
9. coming and telling them we would notify them of a decision.

10 There: are 13 people we are talking about that we actually

il interviemed. Actually, we are talking ahout 11 people because
12 twogof‘them-removed themselves from consideration.

1 q;ﬁhile'certainly something must be'done; I would suggest
14 a. phone call is not that difficult a thing to,co, to let these
15 people know a decision has been made and a~ietter would be

16 forthcoming. ‘A letter could take three or four days.

17 -;; would also suggest, Mr. Chairman, at the time this

ia announcement is made to the public that Mr. Blakey be present

19 ‘for . it and that I'will see you get a most complete combination

30 7TH STREET, S.W. REPORTERS BUTLDING, WASHIMGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345

20 of all the information we have about Mr. Blakey, everything

21 we were able to come up with, so you will have that for your
own purposes for review prior to the time of going to the pres?.

-The'Chairman. 1 would think probably since we have taken

. ﬁ, r
NS
FN)
[

2 so much time and tried to do this in the thorough way we have,

22 that perhaps a press,conference of the committee would be the

; ” i
HW 54756 DocId:82266577 Page 26 ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC. : '
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way awe’might Qant to do'it,V_

Mrs. Burke.. I am not sure it is necessary to say this
kind of thing. I would hope we rally are very ‘sure that
Blakey has made a final decision in view of all of the ramifi-
cations and the scheduling;before‘we send.a letter notifying
Zagel. I do not think that is necessary.

. One of the things I dld detect in the debate on the floo
was that there seems to be a great deal of unhappiness about
practicing law, but most of the people seem to be willing to
accept this idea of a person teaching in a law school, if they

were a long-term law professor. I know our rules provide

_for it specifically.

It seems to me if there is some way “to work this out to

‘do his one week before he is finished, if he is already com- -

_ mitted, if we could work it out some way his date would start

afterward, I do not think there would be an outcry. from the
Hosuegon him teaching a course that he was committed to teach
beforehand.' |
_ I think practicing law, that sort of thing, and appearing
as an expert witness, would be totally unacceptable.
'Mr. Edgar. Mr. Chairman, what was the practice on each o
the interviewEes'invterms'of our’funding their.transportation24

Did we cover the cost of that transportation?

HW 54756 DocId:32266577 Page 27 ~ ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC. 3
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‘man paid $52 end I paid $52. I thinkvis was money well spent

"considering~be was our choice. ..

'
!
Is
i

- 35
Mr;.Dodd. ﬁe-huc one'indiuidual that wes’ndt able tc pay
his own way.r That ihdiuidual habpened;tc be-Mr. Biakey.‘ do
not want the record to reflect the Chairman and I assumed that
cost because we: did not provide for that in our funding resolu-

tions. His bill was $104 for a round trip ticket. _The Chair-

| The,Cheirman; An inuestment enywey;

Mrf'Edgar, May I suggestnue pass‘thelplete during a pub-
lic session? | |

Mr. Sawyer.' Mr. Chairman, I think no matter who you pick,
I reallylurge you to give maybe a day 5£'t¢o} when you have it
all nailed down, telephoning notice to tﬁe others'because some-
times it gives‘them a very good position to say they have
rethought the matter and decided they want to withdraw thelr
name from the thing so they don't leave the impression with
whomever they were working with they are rejected and, there-
fore, they are going to stay. It is pretty healthy to do that.
| The Chairman. Thank you. -

Mr. Lennon. If I might make a suggest;on, I am not sure
when you want to»make.the snnouucement,within how hany days, but
before you do, I would hope you would have Mr. Blakey come down
here an§ we-couldtperhacs play a fdevil's‘advocate and hit him
with all the questions that is possible that we cculd possibly

think of from the press regarding his background and his

" ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC.
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‘he said was that if he were seleétéd; he would want to hold

-such time as you have it prepared in a way that you could

'
{

- 36
philoéophy on the investigatiqh so tnat\ﬁe dO'nét have another
situatidn;wheré.he might be saYinQ somethiné inédvgrtently
that tﬁe,committeé would not particu;afly appgeciatg.

~'Mr; Edgé:, If I may'reséectfully.disaéreé.r I think we
should‘jusf‘indicate to Mr. Blakey thatAhe‘is coming on new.
He»doesn\t know the issues of the task group. I think there
is a_;ofﬁof work we need to do after he’érrivés.' But I would
hate'fof‘us’tohold up his selection and appqihtment and bring
him down for:; sku1l session. . I just think.it.is really -
imperative we do this efficiently and all good speeé.

Thé Chairman. I might say on thaﬁ point, one of the

things he and.I discussed, we aiécussed his views toward the-

way the ihvestigation ought to be conducted. One of the things

one press conference for the pufpoée of announcing to the press
that there would be no more press conferences and that this

investigation then proceed out. of sight of the public until

come forward with it. I think he is astute enough and sophisti4

cated enough to know the Hill well enough to know how to handle the Hill's
press. | | | |

Mr. Fauntroy. On that point,. Mr. Chairman, I would like
ts suggésfhﬁﬁgéwa; consider for the edification for both new

chief counsel and‘all-hembefs of the committee a closed session

where all'of the staff personnei under the Leaderhhip of their

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC. !
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3 1 'counsel would present, bring us all up to date on what they

2 have been doing with the view that both he and we can see
3 || the picture of what the- staff members are doing and he can

. 4 begin to make some assessments of what he has and what he may
5 vneed.i. 4. ‘ |
é o The Chairman. An excellent idea. :
7 H T:ﬁ Thank you very much.. |
8 - By unanimous consent, this meeting will adjourn, subject

5 || to call of the Chair.
10 . (Whereupon, at l 45 P m., the committee adjourned, subject\
11 | to call of the Chair.)
'12'

13

14
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